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Crag Digital Limited welcomes the opportunity to respond on this proposed 
change to the capacity market code. In principle Crag Digital is in support of 
this change and recognises the work of the regulators in preparing a version 2 
of this modification and feel that this revised version delivers additional 
benefits over the original.  

 

Crag Digital believes that this modification is consistent with the objectives of 
the CMC and in particular is in furtherance of objectives (b) and (c) as it will 
allow CMC participants to more efficiently provide capacity through the 
capacity market through increased flexibility in how this capacity is delivered.  

 

It is important to capacity market participants to be able to apply for a change 
in technology class in order to better manage the risk of contracts awarded, 
especially in T-4 auctions which have a higher level of uncertainty about 
project development. Failure to allow for a change in technology class would 
increase the risk to project developers and adversely effect the ability to 
efficiently deliver capacity.  

 

 

No comment. No comment.  
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Crag Digital notes that the existing de-rating methodology accounts for 
differing levels of risk/availability of different classes of technology such that 
1MW of de-rated capacity is fungible and that as long as the same de-rated 
capacity is delivered any change which promotes the efficiency of delivery of 
this de-rated capacity is a positive change.  

 

Crag Digital welcomes the changes in this version 2 and in particular is 
supportive of the changes which allow for technology class to change from 
Clean to a non-Clean technology noting the regulators point that this is 
unlikely in practice to have any significant adverse impact but that it will 
deliver greater flexibility of participants to deliver capacity. Other elements 
such as the updates to the capacity register are prudent inclusions.  

 

Crag Digital are in support of the regulators minded to position to approve this 
version 2 of CMC_07_20. 

 

 

 

 

 


